
Witney u3a Bench 
 
 
Do you recognise this?    
 
It’s the Witney u3a bench in the Woolgate Car Park in 
front of Next. 
 
Pam Jones, Honorary President Witney u3a writes: ‘We 
wanted to do something for our 25th anniversary in 
2010.  Witney u3a was set up in March 1985 and we wanted something in the town to 

remind people who we are and also to give something to the 
town. If I remember correctly, we had a special celebration 
meeting and invited the Vice Chair of the u3a Trust to speak. 
She was Rosemary McCulloch, niece of Uncle Mac who was on 
Childrens’ Hour on the radio many years ago and was an 
excellent speaker.’ 
  
As the photos show, the 

bench was in need of some TLC. Many thanks to Frances 
and Peter B. who undertook to renovate and restore it 
before the winter sets in. In the process, they drew many 
encouraging comments from passers by! .We are very 
grateful to them both. Next time you’re in Woolgate, take 
time to rest on the bench and admire their handiwork.' 
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